Brandy Grant and Walter Zima

12B Greenwoods Turnpike

Colebrook, CT  06021

Connecticut Siting Council 
Tuesday, November 22, 2011

10 Franklin Square

New Britain, CT  06051

Re:
Petition No. 984 

BNE Energy 

Wind Project

Winsted-Norfolk Road, Colebrook
Dear Chairman Stein and members of the Connecticut Siting Council,

In regards to the D&M Interrogatories, set one, and the D&M plan for Petition No. 984, we urge the council to require that the petitioner, BNE, be required to do a noise study that is relevant to the “Colebrook-Wind North” project (Petition 984) prior to beginning construction. The study used in the petition is from a different project with different turbine locations, heights, and blade lengths. We believe this creates inaccuracies within their submissions. We also ask that the Council also require the petitioner to place noise-monitoring devices at our property line for the planned post-construction monitoring. Only this will give the true measure of sound and the impact on neighbors in the community. If this is a non-intrusive, non-disruptive enterprise, then placing the monitors at our property line should not be an outrageous or unreasonable request. In addition, it would be prudent for the noise monitoring to continue for 1 year, as opposed to just once a month for 3 months, to get a more accurate account of the noise created over time. The absence of foliage and changing pressure within the atmosphere with the seasonal changes may contribute greatly to the sound made by the turbines. We also ask that the Council require BNE to provide us with the post-construction noise monitoring results on a monthly basis so we can make sure the noise laws are not being violated. Additionally, those results need to be submitted in a format that is easily read by a layperson without needing to hire professionals to interpret the results.

During testimony in Petition 984, Mr. Corey stated, that BNE would set up an account to fund mitigation measures for problems pertaining to sound, flicker, and other turbine related effects to residents quality of life. We ask that the council require BNE to establish such an account with funding adequate to address and resolve issues if they arise prior to granting approval allowing construction to move forward. Furthermore, there should be guidelines and reasonable response requirements when addressing and resolving such issues. We ask that the Council require BNE to put this fund and the guidelines governing it in place before the Council lets BNE start construction.

In the haste to meet a funding deadline we have to wonder if the integrity of the project is lost. If this project is truly beneficial to the environment and our capability to compete in an ever changing global economy then the funding sources will still be available to pursue such environmentally sound and worthy endeavors.
Respectfully,

Brandy Grant and Walter Zima
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